WA NOPREN Meeting Minutes

April 20, 2012  1:00-3:00pm

Health Promotion Research Center Large Conference Room



In attendance:  Donna Johnson (chair), Branden Born, Kirsten Frandsen, Patricia Lichiello, Marilyn Sitaker, Deborah Allen, Claire Lane, Amy Ellings, Colleen Arceneaux, Erin MacDougall, Miruna Petrescu-Prahova, Emilee Quinn (staff)
Via phone: Nadiya Beckwith-Stanley, Vic Colman, Brian Saelens, Natalie Tauzin

Unable to attend: Allen Cheadle, Jennifer Trott, Tricia Kovacs, Laurie Anderson
1) Introductions & Welcome
The meeting was convened at 1:00pm by Donna Johnson.  All participants introduced themselves to the group.  Two participated for the first time:  1) Colleen Arceneaux, the new Dept. of Health Community Transformation Grant Healthy Eating Coordinator; 2) Natalie Tauzin, the Nutrition and Physical Activity Health Program Specialist at Spokane Regional Health District.
Donna opened the meeting by asking everyone to share a strength of WA-NOPREN that could help to advance policy research.  Ideas included:
· Learners and leaders

· Deep and critical thinking across systems that influence policy, “think tank”
· Blend of empiricism and policy (ability/opportunity to wear “2 hats”); members to bring new/additional “lenses” to their work (e.g., public health, in addition to hunger/poverty)

· Coordination, relationships, common goals between strong leaders in practice fields

· Diversity – academic and community, local and state

· Ability to capitalize on natural events (e.g., CTG)

· Opportunity for research methodology and theory application/testing, skill building
· Commitment, interest, passion, experience, synergy

· Shaping policy for health (DHPE)

· WA state is advanced

Donna reviewed the purpose of the meeting – planning for Year 4 - and explained that we have an opportunity to apply for a cost extension.  The group must submit its work plan in the coming weeks.  She reviewed the NOPREN mission and policy continuum. 
2) WA-NOPREN Updates

a. U of Kentucky Center for Poverty Hunger Grant application.  CPHN has been working with Claire (WithinReach) and Odessa Brown Clinic to apply for a grant that would implement and evaluate a comprehensive intervention to link vulnerable families with nutrition supports.
b. Farm-to-School UW Class project.  Tricia Kovacs and her team helped Donna in designing a class project for UW Nutrition MPH students to inform future efforts of the WSDA’s farm-to-school programming. 
c. Manuscripts, presentations and posters.  
· The King County restaurant menu labeling paper is under revise and review and will be included in a NORPEN supplement (Am J of Preventive Medicine).
· The Local Farms Healthy Kids paper is under review (J of Public Health Policy).
· Two papers on the policy feasibility study are in preparation for submission.
· Donna will be presenting a poster on WA nutrition policy work that highlights the Access to Healthy Foods report, policy feasibility study and municipal policy study at the Weight of the Nation conference.
· She will also be part of a policy symposium at the International Society for Behavioral Nutrition and Physical Activity conference.
d. Rural Food Access Workgroup.  UW is co-leading a new national working group with Joe Sharkey at Texas A&M that is working on two projects: 1) concept mapping perceptions of rural food “experts” to inform the development of a conceptual model that would guide policy research; 2) multisite focus groups with rural residents about key issues pertaining to healthy food access.  Joe Sharkey and team is willing/interested in bringing staff up to WA to conduct focus group with rural residents in the Yakima Valley if we can connect them with key contacts.  Suggestions from group: ask Tricia Kovacs, Marci Ostrom
e. King Co. Board of Health Healthy Vending Guidelines Case Study.  CPHN is conducting a study on the adoption process of the Guidelines in partnership with PHSKC.  The study will also discuss the experiences of several agencies that have tried using the Guidelines since they were passed in April 2011.  Data collection is underway.
f. DOH CPPW Healthy Food Retail Evaluation.  In partnership with DOH, CPHN is conducting an evaluation of sites funded by state CPPW money to address healthy food retail.  We will be focusing on barriers encountered in the work and the extent to which changes have been sustained since the funding ended.  Data collection is underway.
g. Updates & Announcements from Leadership Team members:
· Erin shared that PHSKC with working with the Community Food Security Coalition on an examination of the technology options for farmers markets (e.g., EBT for WIC).  There might be related opportunities for pre/post research.
· Deborah shared that Thurston CTG projects will include an inventory and expansion of community gardens (e.g., schools, eldercare, corporate sponsors).
· Amy shared that DOH will be conducted deep evaluations of Institutional Food Procurement efforts and Healthy Retail projects.  She noted it would be great to get some help from the group related to the Institutional Food Procurement.
· Kirsten shared that the Tacoma Pierce Co. CTG deliverables will be in the hands of local coalitions.  The focus areas include worksite wellness, institutional procurement, and foods.  TPCHD is hiring a new evaluator/Community Liaison and could use some good referrals.  She will send around the job description.
3) Systems work – interest/requested feedback
a. Marilyn talked briefly about work that NCI has done related to systems modeling for tobacco prevention.  She had the opportunity to do a literature review for policy, systems and environmental change theories, research/evaluation methods, and conducted interviews with CDC stakeholders.  The methods are recognizable (e.g., network analysis, concept mapping), but used very little for obesity prevention work to date.  The Office for State, Tribal, Local, and Territorial Support is very supportive of using system methodologies.  Marilyn to send out recommended articles to the group.
b. Natalie explained that Spokane has created a food systems dynamics diagram to educate policymakers and others about the complexity of healthy eating (e.g., it’s not just about personal responsibility).  The group provided feedback for her consideration:
· The diagram currently includes elements on multiple levels (individual, system, social); it might be helpful to pull out food system-specific elements.
· Consider the model developed by Mary Story (2008).  (attached)
· Consider including food quality and perceptions of quality
· Consider some of the components discussed in the Foresight article (http://www.bis.gov.uk/assets/foresight/docs/obesity/11.pdf)
· Try for clear messages/asks (even to explain a complex issue)
· Consider personal stories, or illustrating the complexity by “layering” issues to demonstrate accumulated complexity
Group members with additional thoughts can send them to: NTauzin@spokanecounty.org.

c. Donna introduced Miruna Petrescu-Prahova, a post-doc in the UW Dept of Statistics interested in social networks and public health.  She is involved in a group at Fred Hutch Cancer Research Center related to leveraging networks for fruit and vegetable consumption.  Donna raised the idea of conducting food system network analysis.   
· Erin shared that a similar project is already underway with the Puget Sound Regional Food Policy Council.  The group has engaged Jon Ramer of the Compassionate Action Network to create several products.  The work is currently focused on the 4-county region, but if funding become available, it could be extended further.  
· Marilyn shared a free survey and analytic tool developed by Danielle Varda (www. partnertool.net) to identify key attributes of coalition connecting.  
· Amy shared that a key aspect of CTG will be the Prevention Alliance (a coalition of coalitions including LHJs, business, health care, nutrition, physical activity), so that might be an opportunity for a natural experiment using such tools/methodologies at various points in time.  The group will need to determine if CDC already has plans to evaluate this approach.
4) Year 4 Work Planning
In addition to criteria proposed by Donna and Emilee for consideration of Year 4 work (need/potential benefit, advantage of NOPREN collaborative approach, fits with policy research focus, of interest to members), others suggested relevance and strategic leveraging potential.  Based on the previously brainstormed topics and ideas raised during he meeting, the group identified three main areas of interest:

1) Rural food access – the continuation of working group efforts

2) Social networking study – possible application to CTG Prevention Alliance work

3) Early childhood obesity prevention – no specific project area proposed

5) Closing. The meeting was adjourned at 3:00pm.

ACTION ITEMS:
	Item
	Person Responsible

	1. Send out systems modeling articles to the group
	Marilyn

	2. Submission of Year 4 work plan
	Donna and Emilee
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